
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you again for the ongoing commitment of our HSPTA committee and for the support
given to the school to develop the school learning environment both in the classroom and
outside on our school grounds. We are currently in the process of buying some new
resources and will continue to update you on these new developments as they happen.
Just a reminder as well if you know anyone or have access to any logs or trunks that are at
least 40cm in diameter please get in touch via the school office.

Hiltingbury Junior School and Infant School children came together for an inspiring Eco
Team brainstorming session this week. The new Government guidance ‘Sustainability and
Climate Change strategy’ has inspired our school community day theme as it is something
that we both recognise as an important school development priority. Exciting ideas and
plans were shared between both pupil voice groups with the aim of tackling sustainability,
climate change and biodiversity loss for a more sustainable future for our school
community. Our ongoing aims, as set out in the policy, are to give all children, young
people and adults the knowledge and skills to thrive in the green economy and to help
restore nature. If you would like to find out more please follow this link;
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/sustainability-and-climate-change-
strategy/sustainability-and-climate-change-a-strategy-for-the-education-and-childrens-
services-systems
If you feel you could offer support to the school in this development please contact the
school office. 

Thank you to two of our Governors, Simon and Liza, who visited school today to see how
our new curriculum projects in year 3 and 5 were going. Simon, who went on the year 5 trip
to Hiltingbury Lakes said that the children were really passionate about their new projects
and enjoyed the practical hands-on geography activities. It was also a great way to engage
in the local community and drive the school’s sustainability strategy. Liza stayed in school
and enjoyed a science and reading lesson in year 3. The reading journey has enabled the
children to explore their feelings towards events and characters and they really took on the
challenges in the science lesson being able to apply their understanding of light and
different materials. 

Next week we will say a fond farewell to our year 5 cohort and staff from across the school.
We hope you all enjoy every minute of this adventurous week and we look forward to
hearing about all of the new memories you have made.  

We hope you all enjoy a lovely bank holiday weekend. 

Best wishes,

Zoe Loosemore

Headteacher’s message

Dates for your diary

6th May - Bank Holiday
Monday 

7th May-10th May - Y5
Residential

13th - 16th May - Y6 SATs
week

20-24th May - Walk to School
Week

21st May - Y4 Beowulf
performance 1.45pm more
information to follow

Y5 - Parent outcome 9-10am
‘The best things in life are free’

Thursday 23rd May - 
Whole school community day
‘The Spirit of Sustainability’

1.15pm - classroom activities
2.30pm -joint picnic with the
infant school 
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Year 4
Link to our Weekly Highlights & Gallery

Year 3 
Link to our Weekly Highlights & Gallery

Year 5
Link to our Weekly Highlights & Gallery

Year 6
Link to our Weekly Highlights & Gallery

HSPTA - Superman
Fundraiser

Weekly Year group highlights

www.https://www.hilt ingbury-jun.hants.sch.uk/

This June to celebrate the special superman or men in your child's life the HSPTA have
teamed up with 'All my own work' to put your child's artwork onto a selection of gifts including a
card with a coaster on the front, a mug, keyring, drink bottle and more. If you wish to take part,

have your child draw their artwork on the paper sent home today, 3rd May (copy below)

* Ensure the artwork is done using felt tip pens or paints, no pencils, glitter, crayons or collages
*Keep artwork away from the edges
* If you want another template, a pdf is attached for you to print at home or ask at reception
* Once you are happy with your artwork go to the address on the template to choose your
products
* IMPORTANT: once you have made your purchase online put the order code on the template
(along with your child's name and class). Then return the artwork to the school

* All artwork must be returned to the school by Friday 17/5

https://www.hiltingbury-jun.hants.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=25&gcatid=23
https://www.hiltingbury-jun.hants.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=24&gcatid=24
https://www.hiltingbury-jun.hants.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=26&gcatid=25
https://www.hiltingbury-jun.hants.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=27&gcatid=26





